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OUR LADY OF PEACE

by Gerry Keirnan

One of our recent Hawaii Catholic Heralds
gave us much information on Our Lady of Peace.
She is the patroness of Hawaii. Our cathedral
(which recently has been designated a Basilica) is
named for her... St. Damien was ordained there.

I now read that the exhumed
body of St. Marianne Cope has been
returned to Hawaii's cathedral. What
a blessing to have two new saints
within the past several years. Both
Damien and Marianne worked with
the lepers on Molokai. Damien died
of the disease. He loved, ate with,
constructed with and hugged "his"
men and women. He arrived a
handsome young man and died as a
leper.

Sister Marianne worked until
her death with the young girls. We
smile when we think of Sr. Marianne
as being the Saint of Sanitation. She
did not allow any of her Franciscan
Sisters to contract the disease. She
was a most beautiful young Sister, but aged, as we
all do, before her death.

The Diocese of Honolulu is such a blessing
to each of us. Our Bishop Larry Silva is a fantastic
follower of Christ. He is most caring and loving of
his people. We are so blest to have him here in
Hawaii.
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In addition to Our Lady of Peace Cathedral
Basilica in downtown Honolulu, we have a co-
cathedral of St. Theresa for larger engagements.
Recently Fr. David Barfknecht of the Benedictine
Monastery celebrated his twenty-fifth anniversary
of ordination at the Co-Cathedral. Prior to that
occasion Bishop Larry and many other priests
celebrated the funeral of our dear Father Tim
Ottman OSB at our parish church of St. Michael on
the North Shore thanks to the generosity
of Fr. Chris Keahi.

If there was ever a time when we
needed the love of Our Lady of Peace it
is now! I am almost afraid to turn on the
TV after the many deaths occurring
lately. I feel her love and smile on each
of us ...how desperately we need her
intercession with rockets being fired
into Israel and many being killed in
Gaza, the atrocities in Iraq and Syria
and the immense rise in crime around
the world.

What we need is PEACE
everywhere! Turn in your prayers to
Our Lady of Peace. Spend time daily
with the Prince of Peace...Jesus, our
Savior. If possible attend daily Mass and carry our
God forth with you. Our Holy Father Francis asks
us to evangelize...how better than to bring Him out
through the Church door to meet the men and
woman, rich and poor, who so need Jesus in their
lives. Remember that Mary carried Him first in her
life. May we now bring His Peace to others.



On My Mino
Dear Friends,

Time for another apology, as we did
not get a summer issue of the newsletter
out. This fall issue is itself rather late and
we will need to start on the winter issue just
as soon as we get this one out. We are still
adjusting to the personal changes of the
past year and would be really lost if it were
not for the generous help of our many
volunteers. As you can see from the
various articles in the newsletter, life
continues on in our work and ministry
which is a testimony to God's grace.

After the celebration of my birthday
and ordination anniversary I left with
Mom, who had been here visiting, to go
back to WI for a continued celebration with
 family and some vacation time. Time there
included a wonderful week of family camp-
out with almost the whole family present at
one point or another (my Mom, brother and
5 sisters, 18 nieces and nephews, 13 grand
nieces and nephews). It was great.

The whole diocese was blessed
when in May it was announced that the
Cathedral of Our Lady of Peace was given
the status of Basilica. There will be a
special celebration of thanksgiving on
October 11th.

I was blessed beyond words a week
ago when Fr. Mark Gantley (our diocese’
canon lawyer) graciously agreed to help us
get our “customary” written. Praise God.
_ Fr. David

COMMUNITY AND FRIENDS CELEBRATE FR.
DAVID’S 65th B’ DAY AND 25th ANNIVERSARY OF
ORDINATION ON JUNE 8, 2014

FRIEND OF MOTHER TERESA OF CALCUTTA VISITS

The monastery was privileged to have Msgr. Francis Gomes,
a dear friend of Mother Teresa of Calcutta, visit us in August. Msgr.
is a priest of the Diocese of Calcutta and was vicar to the Bishop for
some years. He came to have an active part in Mother Teresa’s life
in her last ten years. He worked quite closely with her and was
asked by her to be the confessor for the novices and the elder sisters.
While with us for almost a week, he shared many personal stories
and insights he had from time spent with her. He gave us all much
more awareness of her sanctity and her journey toward
canonization. He specifically shared with us details about the last
weeks of her life and
the beautiful
simplicity of her trust
in God and faith in
his protection of the
sisters, priests and
brothers now spread
throughout the world
as part of her order.

Msgr. was
present for Mother’s
final hospitalization
and shortly after her
death and was
involved in the
preparations for her
funeral.

Msgr. Francis Gomes with our Sister Ann Cic on
the lanai of one of our residence buildings.



OBLATE PROGRAM GROWS

On Sunday August 31 Dr. Clay entered into the monastery’s
Oblate novitiate program and on Sunday September 7, our
regular Oblate Sunday, Gary and Val entered the program.
Also on the 7th Kate Korale and Ron and Teresa
Gochenouer made their final Oblations as Oblates of Mary,
Spouse of the Holy Spirit Monastery. There are several
other persons who remain in the Oblate Novitiate at this
time, still discerning if they want to take
that step of Final Oblation and enter into
a life time spiritual association with the
Benedictine Monastery of Hawaii.

Above: Gary and
Val and to Left: Dr.
Clay as they enter
into the Oblate
novitiate.

Below: Kate Korale (left) and Ron and Teresa

Gochenouer make their Final Oblations. Benedictine

Oblates are lay
men and women
who remain in the
world and
continue to live out
their chosen vocations with the guidance and inspiration of
the Rule of St. Benedict and in relation to a Benedictine
monastery for mutual support and encouragement. We now
have about 75 Oblates in Final Oblation in our program.
They are a wonderful spiritual and physical blessing to the
monastic community in so many ways.

[  Our newly constructed bell [  Our volunteers have )

@Y TrHe Wav...

[  The annual BCC Retreat
gathering is scheduled for Sat.
January 10, 2015. All persons
are invited who have made a
BCC retreat during these past
30 years. Family members are
also welcome. Registration
begins at 7:45am, Praise and
Worship at 8:30. Fr. Herman
Gomes SSCC will be the guest
speaker. Mass will be
celebrated. More information
will be coming.

tower now has attached on the
east and the west sides
reproductions of the front and
back of the medal of St.
Benedict. They are
reproductions made by cutting
away metal in two 20 in. steel
discs. They were given to us
by an anonymous donor who
certainly had a taste for
something quite unique and we
are the beneficiaries.

(3 The stations of the cross

reported on last issue, continue
to attract much interest.

completed a retaining wall by
the entrance to the upper
residence building which
should help keep the dirt from
migrating down onto the
sidewalk with each rain. We
think it looks nice too.




From tHE DALy Loa:

MS- Fr. Michael Sawyer  AC-Sr. Ann Cic

DB- Fr. David Barfknecht GS-Sr. Geralyn Spaulding
MJ- Sr. Mary Jo McEnany CC- Sr. Celeste Cabral

May 9: All attend Sacred Hearts’ Memorial Mass at the
Blaisdell Convention Center for the 150th anniversary of St.
Damien’s arrival in HI.

May 10: CC speaks at OLGC for Chastity Retreat.

May 14: GS speaks at Serra Club on her vocation.

May 24: Monastery hosts Memorial Mass for Tim Kubo’s
Mother, Bernie Kubo.

June 1: Oblate Sun: CC gives the main presentation.

June 5: MS speaks on D-Day (70th anniv.) at AMR.

June 6: MS speaks on D-Day at Marine Base. (at 19 yrs
old, he went into Normandy, 3 days after D-day.)

June 8: DB’s Celebration of 25 years priest & 65th B’day.
June 10: DB and his Mom, Marie, leave for month in WI.
June 17: CC hosts 65 Young Adults in “Surf the Nations”
for day retreat at the monastery.

June 19: CC speaks at Faith Formation Youth Night.

June 20: CC speaks on “Facebook Faith” at Adult Faith
Formation Conference, at St. Joseph’s, Waipahu.

July 11: Solemnity of St. Benedict: Three Deacons and their
wives spend the weekend at the monastery helping us where
help was needed. The house and grounds breathed a sign of
relief for their cheerful giving!

July 31: MS, MJ, AC, and GS attend the Mass of the
Enshrinement of the Relics of new Saint Marianne Cope at
Our Lady of Peace Cathedral in Honolulu.

Aug 2: CC hosts the El Shaddai Prayer Group for its Day
of Reflection, and the community is invited to join them for
a delightful evening Bar-B-Q in Waialua.

Aug 3: Oblate Sun: Fr. Manny Hewe blessed our Oblates
with his engaging and challenging presentation.

Aug 16: CC leads Diocesan Young Adults from Oahu on
weekend retreat in Hana on Maui.

Aug 26: AC birthday (really on Aug 23) celebrated with an
afternoon picnic at the beach park and dinner out at Olive
Cafe, a local restaurant often chosen by birthday persons.
Aug 27: Community takes a breath from activities to have
its monthly “Community Day of Prayer”, trying to focus
more on solitude, silence and prayer.

Aug 30: Seven EPIC (Eternally Present In Christ) Young
Adults on Retreat overnight for spiritual renewal. The
monastery was noticeably enlivened!

Sept 2: CC speaks on a Vocations Panel for the Young
Adult Speaker Series at St. Teresa’s Co-Cathedral.

Sept 7: Oblate Sun: Dominic Olaso and Patricia Nevada,
presented on Renewal in the Holy Spirit. Music, testimony
and prayer ministry were all well received.

Sept 20: MJ, AC and CC attend the Catholic Homeschool
Families Campout at Bellows. Some 14 families attend.
Karma and Tim’s family were shown great aloha as they are
@Ssm for the mainland to accept his new job. k
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OCTOBER:

5:  Annual Oblate picnic at Haleiwa Ali’i beach
park. RSVP Sr. Geralyn 741-3819.

11: Celebration of the Family of Christ retreat.

11: Sr. CC speaks at Life in the Spirit seminar at
Our Lady of Good Counsel, in Aiea.

17-19: Rachel’s Vineyard retreat (post-abortion
healing) info: Sr. Geralyn 741-3819.

NOVEMBER:

1:  BCC Youth Pre-retreat at monastery.

2:  Oblate Sun: at monastery 2-6pm. Pot-Luck
supper. Novice class begins 1pm. Sr. Mary Jo
speaks on “Communion of Saints.”

7-9: BCC Youth retreat. Info: call Sr. Mary Jo
285-0254.

17-21: Annual Community Retreat: directed by
Fr. Michael Owens.

21-23: 6 parish Confirmation Retreat on Kauai
directed by Sr. CC and Fr. Anthony Rapoza.

29: BCC Adult Pre-retreat at monastery.

DECEMBER:

5-7: BCC Adult retreat. St. Anthony’s Kalihi.

7: Oblate Sun: at monastery 2-6pm. Novice
class begins 1pm. Speaker Flo Andrade.

17-30: Monastery guest house closed.

JANUARY:

4: Oblate Sun: at monastery 2-6pm.

10:  BCC all members Annual Retreat Day.
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